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	Union Européenne des Médicins Spécialistes

European Union of Medical Specialists

Section of Neurosurgery
	



Dear colleagues,

We would like to invite you to the next meeting of the UEMS Section of Neurosurgery in Brussels, July 3, 2004 (see enclosed agenda).

James Steers, the President of the Section, due to other major commitments has come to an arrangement with H.J. Reulen that the latter will take over the executive tasks for the remaining of his term of office. We hope that this decision will meet with your approval, which will be effective until the next official election for the Presidency in June/July 2005.

The next meeting will be very important and we hope that many of you are able to participate. We particularly look forward to the attendance of the delegates of the 10 new countries of the European Union, together with if possible a representative from their national surgical society or union. They will receive a warm welcome.

First, we have to finalize the new neurosurgical Chapter IV that will form the future basis for neurosurgical training in the European countries. It is an important document, which sets out standards and guidelines for a structured and well balanced training in neurosurgery. Enclosed please find a copy.

Second, there will be an important discussion concerning the future operative figures required for a trainee at the end of his 6-year-training programme. Such figures are extremely sensitive and we need your important advice and opinion. Please bring with you the operative figures presently used in your country. Those of you who are not able to come are asked to send their figures to the address of Mrs. Anders (see below).

Third, there will be a first discussion on the idea of a European Board Examination. Should there be support for the concept that all national societies move slowly towards a common written multiple choice examination (on a European or national/regional level)?

Fourth, we will discuss the new “Terms of Working Practices” of the UEMS Section of Neurosurgery.

Finally we would like to inform you about the present situation of the European working hours legislation and some other matters.

We hope to see you in Brussels.

With our best regards

Sincerely yours

James Steers






Hans-J. Reulen 

Prof. Dr. H.J. Reulen -  Secretariat: Ilona Anders, Neurochirurgische Klinik, Klinikum Großhadern,  Marchioninistr. 15, D – 81377 Munich               Fax: ++49-89-7095-2592,       e-mail: Ilona.Anders@med.uni-muenchen.de


[image: image1.png]